DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – June 9, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, June 9, 2005, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  Cheryl Brooks, Judy Campbell, Bill Dennison, Kris Hodge, Laura McGray, Annette Neblett, Ray Phelps, April Pieper, Leland Stokes, and Anna Winchell.  Absent:  Michelle Kessler, and Dwain Patton.

ORDER # 05-135 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA - The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Leland Stokes to adopt the agenda.

ORDER # 05-136 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by Kris Hodge and seconded by Judy Campbell to approve the minutes of the May meeting with one change – “Chairperson Designee Laura McGray.”

ORDER # 05-137 – APPROVAL OF FINANCIAL REPORT FOR MAY – Copies of the May regular financial report were distributed and reviewed.  The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by Annette Neblett to approve the May regular financial reports.  Mr. Dennison briefly discussed the profits from the Bingo fundraising program and the financial supported needed for the Wind Symphony’s invitation to play at Carnegie Hall in March 2006.

ORDER # 05-138 - APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL REPORT – The motion was made by Cheryl Brooks and seconded by April Pieper to approve the personnel report.  New hires include:  Kerry Blair, Family/Consumer Science; Lisa Marlak, FMD Special Ed; Lacey Robertson, Science; Angie Rucker, Library/Media Specialist; Rachel Wilson, Agriculture.

VISITORS – Visitors at the June meeting were Col Stan Dulin, and newly elected SBDM members for 2005-06 Carol Dymowski, Tom Johnson, and Michelle Russell.

ORDER # 05-139 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF APRIL MINUTES – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Leland Stokes to approve the second reading of the April meeting minutes.

ORDER # 05-140– APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FINANCIAL REPORT FOR MARCH AND APRIL – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Leland Stokes to approve the second reading of the March and April financial reports.

ORDER # 05-141 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE PURCHASE REQUESTS – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Leland Stokes to approve the second reading of the May meeting decision to approve the following requests in the amount of $5,960.71:  $1204 for a teacher workstation in Gina Aldridge’s classroom; $952.71 for 7 licenses plus media software for Dan Townsend’s yearbook classroom; $1204 for a teacher workstation for Fawnda Cox’s classroom; and $2600 for 2 file servers for the security camera system.

ORDER # 05-142 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF CSIP IMPACT CHECK – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Leland Stokes to approve the second reading of the May meeting decision to approve the CSIP impact check.

ORDER # 05-143 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF TEXTBOOK ADOPTION FOR 2005-06 – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Leland Stokes to approve the second reading of the May meeting decision to approve the textbook adoption proposal for 2005-06.

ORDER # 05-144 – APPROVAL OF TEXTBOOK ADOPTION AMENDMENTS FOR 2005-06 – Laura McGray submitted an amendment to the textbook adoptions approved at the May 2005 Site-Based meeting.  Recommended for additions to the textbook adoptions were:  a supplemental Music book for use in symphonic band class, and additional biology books.  The motion was made by Annette Neblett and seconded by Judy Campbell to approve the textbook adoption amendments.

ORDER # 05-145 – APPROVAL OF SECTION 7 PERSONNEL ALLOCATIONS – Mr. Dennison reviewed the Section 7 requests that the SBDM Council had submitted to the Hardin County Board of Education, and the line items that were approved.  Mr. Dennison stated that the school’s recommendations for needed teacher allocations were:  AIM teacher, 3rd JROTC instructor, and a social studies/history teacher.  Colonel Stan Dulin addressed the council regarding the JROTC program and the approval from Cadet Command for the school to staff a 3rd instructor.  The US Army will reimburse the school district for approximately ½ of the instructor salary.  The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Leland Stokes to approve three teacher positions through the Section 7 money – AIM teacher, 3rd JROTC Instructor, and Social Studies/History teacher.

SBDM TRAINING – Newly elected SBDM members need 6 hours of training; Experienced SBDM members need 3 hours of training.

HANDBOOK REVISIONS – Each SBDM member received a chart outlining suggested changes to the Student/Parent handbook.  During discussion on the attendance policy a committee was set up to meet the following week and prepare the wording for the school’s attendance policy based on the statute change and the Hardin County Board of Education suggested changes.

ORDER # 05-146 – EXTEND MEETING TIME – The motion was made by Leland Stokes and seconded by April Pieper to extend the meeting time beyond 8:00 pm for fifteen more minutes.

ORDER # 05-147 – APPROVAL OF STUDENT/PARENT HANDBOOK REVISIONS FOR 2005-06 WITH THE EXCEPTION OF THE ATTENDANCE POLICY – The motion was made by Kris Hodge and seconded by Anna Winchell to approve the following revisions to the student/parent handbook for 2005-06 with the exception of the wording for the new attendance policy.

	Page
	Section
	Change(s)

	All
	Throughout
	Change any dates to reflect 05-06

	Cover
	
	Dates

	i-iv
	
	Revise the Student Accomplishments

	v-vi
	
	Revise Table of Contents

	2
	Bell Schedule 
	Revise Bell Schedule to reflect Early Bird 

	3
	Calendar
	Insert 2005-06 School Calendar and Make-Up Days

	5
	Arts/ Humanities
	Add JROTC Approved Instruction Requirement – Suggestion:

PHYSICAL EDUCATION / HEALTH REQUIREMENT FOR JROTC STUDENTS

Students in JROTC will receive instruction in the required Physical Education/Health credit through a two-year combined course of study in LET I and LET II coursework.



	7
	ACT/SAT
	Add revised dates

	7
	Senior Activities
	Add suggested paragraph:  At the end of the junior year, a meeting will be held at North Hardin High School with 11th grade students and parents to discuss expectations during the student’s senior year.  During the 12th grade year, the senior sponsor will periodically send home printed information regarding senior activities, expenses, and obligations.



	8
	Grade Cards
	Add 2005-06 dates

	9
	Semester Exam Exemption
	Add latest approved copy that was revised in November, 2004

	10
	Academic
	Add suggested paragraph:  An “Awards Night” is held each year at the end of the school year.  Selected students will receive individual subject awards, attendance awards, achievement certificates, and those students who qualify for an academic letter at the time of the printing of the program will receive the letter and/or bar at awards night.  In the event that a student should qualify for a letter after the final grades and report cards are printed, that student should contact his/her counselor to receive the letter and bar.



	10
	Attendance
	Attendance Policy Changes

	11
	1st paragraph
	Change times for Saturday school to 8:30-1:30 pm

	12
	New Section
	Add suggested paragraph:

CRISIS / EMERGENCY PLANS

During the 2004-05 school year, North Hardin High School requested a Safe Schools Audit from the Kentucky Center for Safe Schools.  We are diligently working to ensure that all students have a safe environment in which to learn.

· Fire safety drills are practiced once each month (twice in August)

· Tornado drills are practiced three times a year

· Earthquake drills are practiced twice a year

· A lockdown/hostage drill has been practiced

· A crisis management plan has been adopted and reviewed by the staff

In the event of a crisis or emergency event where the entire school building would have to be evacuated, North Hardin staff and students will move as a group to Parkway Elementary School.  A command post will be set up at the public library across the street from the school, and public service announcements will be made to inform parents and the community.  End-of-the day transportation for students will be coordinated as soon as the crisis/ emergency has expired.  During an evacuation time, students must stay as a group with their teachers, and cannot be released until any danger has passed.  Parents are asked not to come to school to sign out students, as that would be adding to any potential danger and chaotic activity.  Instead parents are asked to please listen to local radio stations to keep informed, and keep close to telephones for notification.



	13
	Late Arrival
	Revise the time to 8:35 am 

	13
	General Regulations, # 7
	Add the last sentence of #8 also to # 7.

	14
	General Regulations, #21
	Suggested Revision:  Valentine’s Day flower deliveries will be allowed only after 1:30 p.m. and students will be called during the last period of the day.  Flowers/gifts may be picked up when students are called down by the intercom.  The school is not responsible for lost or stolen flowers, gifts, balloons, etc.  Without volunteers (parents/guardians), the school will not be able to accept deliveries on Valentine's Day.



	17
	Check Payment
	Revise Date in last sentence

	23-24
	Coaches/Club Sponsors
	Insert changes

	25/26
	Faculty/Staff
	Insert changes


INFORMATION – The following information tidbits were shared:

· Each member received copies of information on SBDM training, the nurse’s office monthly report, and the monthly student accident report.

· SBDM Policy revisions are being typed and prepared for recommendation to the Council

· Greg Neblett and Matt Dymowski will be attending a National Leadership Conference in 

ORDER # 05-148 – APPROVAL TO SUPPORT THE WIND SYMPHONY’S TRIP TO CARNEGIE HALL CONCERT IN MARCH 2006 – The motion was made by Leland Stokes and seconded by Annette Neblett to allocate $5000 to the North Hardin Wind Symphony trip to Carnegie Hall from the Bingo fundraising monies, and a possible $2500 more in the spring if the bingo sessions continue to bring in profit.  

SBDM COUNCIL AWARDS – Mr. Dennison presented “Trojan Award” plaques to Cheryl Brooks and Leland Stokes for their service on the North Hardin SBDM council.  Also to receive awards were Michelle Kessler and Dwain Patton who were absent from the meeting.

ORDER # 05-149 – ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Annette Neblett to adjourn the meeting.

___________________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman
